


Miss Hayward

Miss Pugh

Miss D

Sometimes, your child may be taught by Mrs Fox, 

Mrs Rustemaj or Mr Crisp.



School timings will stay the same as last year.

8.40am - Classroom door opens

8.45am - Classroom door closes, register starts.

If you arrive after 8.55am, your child is late. It is very 

important to arrive on time so children do not miss learning 

time.



School timings will stay the same as last year.

3.15pm - Classroom door opens.

3.20pm - Classroom door closes.

If your child has not been collected by 3.20pm, they will be 

taken down to the front office and will need to be collected 

from there.



Every day, children have phonics, English and 

Maths.
Monday - RE and PSHE

Tuesday - DT/Art and Computing

Wednesday - History/Geography

Thursday - PE

Friday - Science



Lunch: Children can have either a packed lunch 

or a school lunch. School lunches must be 

ordered on the Arbor app.
Snack: Children are provided with a free healthy snack at break time.

Drinks: We are a water-only school. Children should bring in a bottle 

every day with water. This can be refilled at school.

We are a nut-free school, do not send any food containing nuts.



At Castle, we use the 1-2-3 behaviour system.

If a child is not meeting expectations, we give 

them a warning - this is a ‘one’. If they 
continue the behaviour, this is a ‘two’. If they continue after two 

warnings, this is a ‘three’ and they receive a consequence. This will 

vary depending on the behaviour and consequences are agreed with 

children that it is a fair consquence.



An immediate 3 means the behaviour required 

an immediate consequence without warnings. If 

a child receives an immediate 3, they will spend 

a portion of their lunch outside Mr Lugg’s
office as a consequence. As guardians, you will be informed by a 

teacher at the end of the day and given a letter to sign. The ‘3’ just 

refers to our 1-2-3 behaviour policy.



Home learning is a very important part of your 

child’s school experience.

Children should be reading at home every day, 
and you must sign their reading record when you read with them. 

This will be checked daily.



Home learning is a very important part of your 

child’s school experience.

Children will have homework books sent home 
each week with homework to complete. This should be completed 

independently as much as possible. If there are any confusions about 

homework tasks, please feel free to ask me at the door.

Homework needs to be in on Thursday and is handed out on Friday.



Home learning is a very important part of your 

child’s school experience.

In addition to reading and homework, children
have a NumBots login to practice their addition and subtraction. They 

will have tasks set each week to support their learning.



Parent-teacher communication is very 

important for your child’s learning, and we are 

working together to support your child’s 
development and learning. If you have any concerns or questions 

about your child’s learning or any aspect of their school experience, 

I am more than happy to discuss at the door or we can set up a 

meeting.



• PE is on Thursday, children come in 

wearing PE kit.

• Uniform must be labelled.

• Reading, homework and NumBots is 

compulsory.

• We are a nut-free school.

• Phones cannot be used on school site.

• Drop-off is 8.40am, pick-up is 3.15pm
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